Approved   November 4, 2015   Min.                
Langdon Heritage Commission 
QUORUM:  Lorraine Chaffee, Laura Rheaume, Caroline Cross, Carole-Anne Centre, Kathie Beam, Dennis Mc Clary, Cliff Oster, Mike Sweeney
ACKNOWLEDGE GUESTS:  0
MINUTES: Cathy motioned to approve, Mike Second, all approved
TREASURER’S REPORT :  Kathy reported Total in checking account $17,699.70. Amount includes $179.00 and $139.88 from Fall Festival sales and donations and $5,000 from the Moose Plate Program. A UK architects’ bill of $376 was paid.
CORRESPONDENCE : 1. We received a Moose Plate Grant check for $5000 toward the $10,000 total grant amount. 2. 
ARCHIVAL UPDATE:  Caroline brought in pictures to share from a community club event. 
WEB SITE/FACEBOOK UPDATE:  Andrea and Dennis will look into using the Weebly site and in 2016 should be able to transfer the www.langdonheritage.com site to a new host.
FUND RAISING/SOCIAL ACTIVITIES: 1. Peter and Linda Simoneaux offering to do a concert as a fundraiser in the town hall once the first floor construction project is complete, LHC will consider hosting the event
MEETINGHOUSE UPDATE   1. LCHIP gave us permission to begin construction. A check for approximately $26,000 will be sent to the town to be put into LHC account. 2. Griffin, Jay Grant , Dennis and Carole-Anne met last Saturday at the Meetinghouse to review first steps. Initial work will be to ascertain how much ledge must be removed to most effectively locate the ramp. This will shorten the ramp significantly making it far more aesthetically pleasing. Jay will bring excavator to the site on Saturday, November 7 at 8:00 to remove soil to locate the ledge.  We discussed landscaping the area between the cemetery and the parking lot in a manner that would make it useable for picnics, play and socializing. 3. Discussion among the members about future plans for cleaning up the historic town pound area and all agreed that it would be a wonderful addition to restore the pound. 4.  Interior work in the Meetinghouse will not begin until after Christmas. We will not be winterizing the plumbing in order that the work crew has access to water and the toilet. 5. Appropriate Lighting fixtures were discuses. Cliff reviewed many of the historic web sites and suggests the commission members narrow down their selections and designs to be discussed at the next meeting so the lighting can be ordered.
OL D BUSINESS:  1.  Members suggested the select board should make the final decisions on the rules/ forms when using the meetinghouse, LHC will pass along the information that was collected from other towns and pass it along to the select board for their review and final decision on the future use of the Meetinghouse 2. Two new alternate members are needed.  Current membership: Commissioners are: Carole-Anne, Andrea, Caroline, Cliff, Dennis, Lorraine, Bud Ross. Alternates are: Kathie, Mike and Laura. 2.  Carole-Anne suggested that the schools should be notified about construction on the building and the dates that the building cannot be used by the school.  It was also suggested to invite the teachers to the building and review the procedure on using the building. We said among ourselves the select board should send out a formal letter to the schools.  Should we ask them to do so? Should we use what we tabled? 3. How do we proceed in regard to Caroline’s suggestion that we have some formal plaque or a temporary tribute to thank and recognize all that John Gulardo did photographing Langdon activities over the years. 4. Jess and Dennis are corresponding regarding the need to hire an appraiser and then increase insurance coverage of the meetinghouse to meet the appraised value.  
NEW BUSINESS : 1. Carole-Anne suggested that once the main floor is complete we invite the Sarah Ported school children and all the teachers to the Meetinghouse for a talk about the history of the Meetinghouse and the importance of the historical building. It could also be an opportunity to explain to the teacher what can and cannot be done in the building. 2. Back rooms will need to be cleaned out. Andrea said that all Fall Festival items will be moved to the basement. 3. Cliff said he contacted David Howard about what he thought about replacement costs for the Meetinghouse. David said it would be approximately 1.2 million and that the town should find an appraiser to give the most accurate cost. 4. Dennis went to the selectboard meeting to explain the importance of having the meetinghouse properly insured for a 40’ x 50’ post and beam  2 ½ story building . Dennis was told Primex Insurance company will be coming to Langdon to discuss insurance options for town coverage and LHC is welcome to attend when they do. 5. Cliff suggested we all come to the next meeting with ideas about lighting fixture. 
ADJOURN : Lorraine motioned to adjourn, Cliff second
Submitted by: Carole-Anne Centre
